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Brothers in Christ, I am happy to be able to once again wish you 

a happy new year and hope that 2024 was filled with blessings 

from God. I also hope that this new year God continues to give 

you power and grace, wisdom, and knowledge to each of you. I 

am thankful to God for this place where the Gospel is effective, 

without a doubt the people are filled every day with the Holy 

Spirit. Please, I do covet your prayers for the brothers of Living 

Faith Baptist Church here in Roatan.  

In the past two months, the church has had activities that have 

motivated the people to continue involving themselves in the 

work of the Lord. On the ninth of November, we had a men’s 

conference in the department of Yoro, Honduras. Every 

teaching was a blessing and refreshment to our souls. By the 

grace of God, this conference motivated the men to be faithful 

to God and surrender more to Him. 

One of the things that also has me happy is to see those 

recently converted studying the Word of God through the 

discipleship program. Seeing them go to the front of the church 

and receive their diploma motivated me to continue teaching 

the Gospel and the doctrine. 



In November, we had a visit from Pastor Luis Dolé. On Wednesday and 

Sunday, he taught the Word of God in the church, and on that 

Saturday, he preached the Word at a Couples’ Service we had. It was a 

great blessing to be able to have the pastor with us, but I also ask for 

prayer for his family that is going through a difficult situation. His 

oldest daughter has cancer, and his wife also is having problems with 

cancer, as well. We pray that the Lord helps this family and that we can 

continue to pray for them.  

The month of December is one of the most commemorative times 

because it speaks of the love of God through the birth of His son Jesus 

Christ. The church and school celebrate these dates to bring the Gospel 

to the families. We had dramas, Christmas hymns, and many activities 

pointing to the Word of God, concluding this year giving thanks to God 

for being so good with each of us this year. 

Pastor Ever and his family are on a trip for personal matters and left 

the authority of the church in my hands. I ask for prayers that God can 

give me the wisdom to be able to guide the church in the absence of 

our pastor. Pastor Ever will be back in Honduras in March, but by the 

grace of God and His will we continue going forward in the church. 

I spent Christmas and the New Year with my family and my fiancé in 

Guatemala. During this time, the deacon of the church and other 

brothers directed in the church. I decided to spend time with my fiancé 

because we only have a few months before we get married when we 

will be able to live together and will be able to serve God together as a 

couple. 



Prayers requests:

1. For souls saved and baptized.

2. For the spiritual growth of the brothers. 

3. For our wedding plans, as the wedding is July 5th. 

4. For the leadership that God is raising in the church.

5. For the youth as they go to camp. 

I express my gratitude once again for your great effort in supporting 

missions, that the Lord is multiplying in our lives every time more and 

more. Thank you for your economic support and for your prayers that 

help me continue here serving God on the island of Roatan. 

In Christ, 

 Moises Escobar.
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